Hi, Grandview,

U of A Liaison, SCNC Rep

Our AGM is coming up quickly! This Sunday (April 28) at 1pm at the community hall.

Thank you to people who have shown interest in our community board since this post was made on Facebook, but please note that not all spots have been filled.

Moving forward, new people are desperately needed to fill these positions that are now vacant:
President
Secretary
Facilities Director
Casino Coordinator
Civics Director

**Grandview needs to show a full organizational structure with key positions filled to be authorized to function.** Without new residents becoming volunteers and taking a turn, all of the services up until now will stop. Anything that involves renting the hall such as karate, yoga, after-school care and all parties of any kind will **not** be able to continue. The soccer program, tennis courts and rink area will also be affected and can not be made available without the community league's insurance covering the activities.

All the money in our casino and general bank accounts will need to be returned to our government officials if our league ceases to exist. That is about \$200,000 hard earned cash leaving our community. Please Grandview residents, let's keep it going! It does not happen by itself. Please volunteer.

If the key board positions are filled, we will also be having our Big Bin event in May.



Join us for our annual

## PICK UP & CHOW DOWN SUNDAY MAY 5TH

10 am Community Cleanup 11am Light Brunch/Drinks Brick Scavenger Hunt with prizes!

Big Bin available in Grandview School Parking Lot 9am - 5pm

A HUGE THANK-YOU to our outgoing board member and president, LORI KRAUS, for over 20 years of service in our community.



Lori's contributions to Grandview Heights have been immeasurable. They include:

Securing funding for, and spearheading, the tennis court construction project.

Being an ongoing advocate on behalf of Grandview at City Hall and with our city councilors. Lori is a fountain of knowledge about civic issues, including by-laws and zoning changes that affect Grandview, and communicates concerns and issues with the board and community residents on a continuing basis.

Numerous grant applications and securing funding for many community league initiatives.

Hours of service maintaining the grounds at the Rinklands and recruitment of community members to help with this work.

Setting up for community events, cleaning up after events, working at almost every casino for the past 20 years, canvasing the community for membership, delivering newsletters, attending and chairing monthly board meetings, offering guidance to new board members, recruitment of new board members, collection of community league mail.....

Thank you, Lori, for your invaluable commitment and contributions to our community!

--

Hey Grandviewites!

Visit the Grandview website or join the Grandview Heights Edmonton group on Facebook